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To the Esteemed Members of the Senate Committee on Education,  

 

I write to you today as an advocate for equitable education and societal progress, to 

express my wholehearted support for Senate Bill 1535. This bill, which encourages 

district school boards to establish policies that enable students to develop vocational 

skills by engaging in maintenance tasks for school districts, represents a monumental 

step forward in our collective journey towards a more inclusive, skilled, and socially 

responsible society. 

 

From my perspective, education is not merely a pathway to personal advancement 

but a crucial instrument for societal transformation. It is my belief that every 

individual, regardless of their background or economic status, deserves access to a 

comprehensive education that prepares them not just for the workforce, but for 

meaningful participation in their communities. SB 1535 embodies this principle by 

breaking down the artificial barriers between academic and vocational training, thus 

democratizing access to valuable, hands-on skills that empower students and enrich 

our communities. 

 

Moreover, this bill stands as a testament to the power of collective effort and mutual 

aid. By involving students in the maintenance of their own schools, we are instilling in 

them a sense of ownership, responsibility, and pride in their community. These are 

not just maintenance tasks; they are lessons in cooperation, solidarity, and the dignity 

of labor. In a society that often undervalues such traits, SB 1535 serves as a crucial 

counterbalance, promoting a culture of mutual support and respect for all forms of 

work. 

 

Furthermore, by encouraging the development of vocational skills, this bill directly 

addresses the critical need for skilled labor in our economy. In an era where the gap 

between the rich and the poor continues to widen, providing young people with 

practical skills that lead to stable, well-paying jobs is an act of social justice. It 

ensures that our economic system is inclusive and offers opportunities for upward 

mobility to everyone, not just those who pursue traditional academic pathways. 

 

It is also worth noting that SB 1535 represents a sustainable approach to education 

and community development. By engaging students in the upkeep of their schools, 

we are fostering a culture of sustainability and resourcefulness. This not only has the 

potential to reduce costs for school districts but also teaches students the value of 

conservation and stewardship of resources, principles that are increasingly vital in 



our global fight against climate change. 

 

In conclusion, Senate Bill 1535 is a visionary piece of legislation that aligns perfectly 

with my values of equity, collective responsibility, and the empowerment of the 

working class. It offers a practical solution to several pressing challenges—preparing 

our youth for meaningful employment, bridging the gap between academic and 

vocational education, and fostering a sense of community and solidarity among 

students. I urge you to support this bill, not just as a policy but as a commitment to a 

more equitable, skilled, and cohesive society. 

 

Sincerely, 

Devon Lawson-McCourt 

Associated Student Body Business Manager 

11th Grade Class Treasurer  

McKenzie River Community School 


